

## St. Patrick Parish School of Religion 701 South Church Street

## Wentzville, Missouri 63385 636-332-9913 x1451

psr@stpatsch.org
www.stpatrickwentzville.org

FORMING DISCIPLES: LEADING ALL TO CHRIST



Dear Families,

We will continue to celebrate First Communions and Confirmations at the Spanish Mass on July 26 at 2PM. Please continue to pray with all of us and especially these children.

This weekend we celebrate July 26, 2020 – 17th Sunday in Ordinary Time (Click for Links)

1st Reading Catholic Kids Minute Gospel Reflection Parables

Holy Tales Activity Sheet Song Kids Bulletin

"Jesus says Heaven is like a rare pearl and so precious we would want to give up everything to have it! This parable also helps us to realize that to God, we are that pearl. Jesus gave up his very life because he thinks we are precious too."

"Besides being hit by the Coronavirus pandemic, our country is going through civil unrest fueled by social injustice, hatred, and prejudice. We should remember that every person, no matter their skin color, religion, sex, or social status, is precious to Jesus. Let us keep in mind that Our Lord and Savior considers each and every one of us as PRICELESS!"

Pray for the gift of wisdom and understanding. An understanding heart is a pearl of great price!

Dear Jesus, help our family to never lose sight that living with you in Heaven is the real goal. Amen.

Please keep in mind the procedures set up by the Parish and the Archdiocese. See the <u>parish website</u> for <u>updates</u> and for the <u>Bulletin</u>. We are still planning for the <u>2020-2021 PSR Year</u>. The <u>New Registration</u> is on the website. Also needed is the completed form for important <u>PSR Registration Packet</u>. All plans are still dependent on what happens over the next few weeks. Past <u>newsletters</u> may also be found on the website.

**Rachel Henry**, Pastoral Associate, will be administering the PSR Program beginning August 3, 2020. Please be assured that all of the children will be in very capable hands. She will be available by email at <a href="mailto:Rhenry@stpatsch.org">Rhenry@stpatsch.org</a>. Plans for the School Year are being discussed and will be communicated to you as soon as completed.

## **Catechists Needed and Volunteers Welcome!**

St. Patrick Parish School of Religion has many volunteer and service opportunities for adults and teens who'd like to assist in teaching and sharing our Catholic faith with the youth and children of the parish.

If you have any contact with children and vulnerable adults at St. Patrick Parish, whether it be through the school or any organization, you must comply with this Program. Detailed information regarding the program may be viewed at <a href="https://www.stpatrickwentzville.org/sep">www.stpatrickwentzville.org/sep</a>.

Please remember to continue to pray together as a family and to keep the Presence of God in your hearts. WE are "Unconditionally Loved!" Peggy Webb, CRE